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Supervisor versions 2.14F01 and above now support the 
Control TechniquesTM M400 VFD as a non-licensed, native device.

Issue
Current M400 ADFs installed on Supervisor Controllers must be uninstalled prior to upgrading 
to Supervisor version 2.14F01 and above to avoid conflicts with the new, non-licensed M400 
version.

Affected Versions
• Supervisor versions 2.14F01 and Above
• M400 VFD ADF# 531-0111

Who is Affected
• Customers currently using licensed versions of the M400, ADF# 531-0111

Removal and Upgrade Procedure
1. Before upgrading to version 2.14F01, locate the M400 ADF on your Supervisor and remove.

2. From the Home page, click the gear icon  . 

3. Select Configure System > File Management & Licensing.
4. From this screen, you can select the License Key and click Delete to remove the license from the system.
5. Proceed to upgrade your Supervisor to version 2.14F01.
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